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Museum Practice PPG Meeting 12/12/16 Minutes
Started 18h35
Closed 19.50
Present:
Anne Garrigues (chair)
Anton Gill (minutes)
Christopher Morgan
Dr Aura Zahan
Apologies:
Not noted 
People who gave their apologies: Roy Trevelion, Teresa Fitzgerald, Grace Dedman and David Murray
Business:
⚫️
-  Discussed ways in which PPG can help the Practice more actively. Example cited of how PPG in a large practice contributed to successful application for funding of an extra room at the surgery, through major funding.
- Is the size of the PPG (number of committee members) a factor in exerting influence on behalf of a practice? Should we recruit more members? Current status is fourteen, though less than half attend meetings regularly.
- A need for the PPG to be fully aware of Practice needs. Input from 'Friends and Family' discussion group to be consulted.
- Possibility of PPG members interviewing patients independently for further feedback.
- Example cited of confidential questionnaires/feedback forms filled in by patients as part of a survey or as part of registrars feedback
- "21 tips for a good PPG" mentioned by Dr. Zahan, from the presentation by Ian Porter (Camden CCG) that was sent to us as a PowerPoint document in pdf format (53 pages) on the latest Forum held Wed 23rd Nov.16 about all PPGs and CPPEGs across Camden.
⚫️
- Quality/nature of chairs in the waiting room. Older, fabric-upholstered chairs comfortable and good - drawback is hygiene because fabric cannot be wiped clean, as plastic can. However, hard plastic seats less comfortable and may present problems for those with back and/or hip difficulties. Ideal may be upholstered plastic-covered chairs, such as are already partially in place. An ideal eventual replacement type for waiting room chairs to be investigated: possibility of opinion being sought from patients on this.
Note: Since this latest meeting Anne G has emailed the Practice photos of coloured plastic chairs purpose built for waiting rooms. Dr Zahan has seen the pictures sent for suggestion/ideas.
⚫️
- The surgery will not be moving in the foreseeable future in the light of cost. Any move pends funding reapplication.
- Application for funding to install lift has not been approved.
⚫️
- Secondary care: implications of funding were discussed in tandem with implications for the Practice.
- The presence of a physiotherapist and a nurse at the Practice on a part-time basis would be a desirable addition - though for a practice of this size permanent, full-time such appointments would be unlikely. Health Care Centres have increased space for community clinic appointments. The likelihood of such staff facilities on a permanent basis can occur only if small practices merge with another practice and thus becomes a larger unit.
⚫️
- Usefulness of NAPP: We could use NAPP to interrelate with other PPGs in order to exchange advice/experience and thus develop more effective strategies. PPG members are referred to the paper, CAMDEN PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP FORUM MEETING (CAMDEN LOCAL CARE STRATEGY) of November 2016 (NHS Camden Clinical Commissioning Group).
- In view of the NAPP element, our PPG constitution should be examined and if necessary revised. Comments on specific clauses should be invited, and issues regarding the PPG's specific rôles should be flagged.
- New lines of action for the PPG to take should be prioritised for discussion and implementation.
- We talked about (and agreed) to write 'Action Points' in our minutes. 
Each action point has to have things in place for each topic & issue raised,  as we/the Group will need to be putting ideas into action. 
The 'how' to go about this will have to be defined.
⚫️
- The Practice caters to a wide variety of patients in terms of socio-ethnic mix. The Practice's care for homeless people has evinced a positive reaction from the Care Quality Commission, as has the Practice's custom of visiting patients when necessary at St Mungo's hostel (Endell Street).
Museum Practice rating was' GOOD' following CQC inspection.
⚫️
- Accessibility: online access to book appointments is available (with a password obtainable from Reception) as well as by automated telephone. The website can be consulted for details of how this works.
- Patients should be made more aware of the practice website which should be better publicised. At present, the website's content is generally static and perhaps it should be made more news-reactive in order to stimulate people to use it more frequently. Management of this however would entail extra work for one or more members of the Practice.
- However, input for the website could be created at PPG meetings and formulated for inclusion. There could be no implementation of an online Forum, however, as this would entail too great a management workload.
⚫️
- Discussion about ways to encourage patients to buy medications available over the counter /minor ailments treatment as this can reduce NHS prescription costs.

- A point was raised about small number of patients coming for consultations more for company than medical help. Is there a way of dealing with this (ie. offering some kind of social interface) by other means - eg, per the PPG? 
- In general, awareness of other means of seeking medical advice (eg from a pharmacist) and of obtaining simple medicines should be promulgated by the PPG. Such promulgation could also be effected via the website, the waiting room information screen, and posters in the waiting room. 
⚫️
- The availability of general health care programmes and preventative medicine gratis or at low cost should also be publicised, together with advice on how to access them. The YMCA provides exercise and Pilates courses; and Camden Exercise Programme offers initially free 12-week courses for exercises and weight-loss. 
- Conclusion of this Meeting.
🔘SCHEDULE OF MEETINGS IN 2017:
Monday, 20th March
Tuesday, 20th June
Tuesday, 19th September
Tuesday, 12th December
PPG meeting organized at Museum Practice Surgery at 18h30 unless otherwise advised.
